

## Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the Village Hall, Barmby Moor

On Monday, 11 April 2016 at 7.30 pm

**Present:** Councillors Clark (SC), Hill (RH in the Chair), Smith (MS), Gregory (JG), G. Shephard (GS), Vass (DV), Haynes (CH), Shepherd (JS) and Dexter (ND) and West (KW).

**Apologies:** Councillor K. West will be late.

**Minutes:** minutes previously circulated for PC meeting on 22 February, closed meeting afterwards and Planning meeting on the 10 March. Proposed to be true record by SC, seconded by DV and motion carried.

### **Clerks Report:**

**Cycle Path** – JS queried the cost for Pocklington TC to take 7 hours @ £15 per hour to clean the cycle/pedestrian paths. DV explained this was the first time this work had been carried out and had to be repeated in certain areas.

### **Matters Arising:**

**Endymion Cottage, York Road** – Mr. Harrison-Little had requested to speak at this meeting on the PC's observations on his planning application, but failed to attend.

**Speed concerns at Sutton Lane, Main Street and Back Lane** – emails received from several local residents, expressing concerns about speeding traffic, HGV's and also the state of the roads. A report on investigations by ERYC at Sutton Lane fails to find any need to reduce the speed limit and alter the junction. RH suggests that the PC organises a policy of proposals on the A1079, and the roads in the parish. After the cancellation of the duelling, funds have been used for other parts of East Riding and members feel that this end of the borough is being neglected. SC mentioned that a question will be asked on this issue in the NDP questionnaire. A meeting date to be arranged after the 31 July once the NDP questionnaires have been returned.

**Neighbourhood Development Plan** – SC reported on the questionnaire and costs for printing by ERYC which may be FOC. The questionnaire will be included in the Parish Magazine with delivery points being the PO, Boot & Slipper and the clerk. JG proposed to thank SC for the excellent job he was doing, seconded by JS and carried unanimously.

**Play Park swing** – at the previous meeting it was decided to order the swings from Image Playgrounds, however the clerk had viewed the equipment at Terrington and considered the swing unsatisfactory. A further meeting decided to order equipment from Sovereign Play Equipment with a choice of junior swings @ £2289.00 or basket swing @ £2747.14 both include Haras fencing at a cost of £65.50 to be hired with local help. (Prices are subject to confirmation from Sovereign Play Equipment). Proposed to have the basket swing by JS, seconded by DV and carried.

**Road in front of the Post Office** – quotation to reinstate the drive by Lane Rental Services on the Industrial Estate = £8526.00 exc. VAT. Members decided to go ahead with the temporary repairs to the pot holes through Ian Gatenby.

**Welcome Pack** – GS gave examples of welcome packs which will be useful for people moving into the village giving local information. As costs will be involved, members agreed for GS to go ahead with suggestions and costings.

**Telephone kiosks** – the clerk had a meeting today with Community Payback who will be happy to carry out painting and repair work to the kiosk. A “Friends of the Phone Box” committee has been formed who will raise money for restoration and maintenance costs. The clerk asked if the PC will pay for a second tin of paint for the interior. JS & ND understood the VH will cover these costs. Proposed by JG we purchase the second tin of paint, seconded by DV and carried by five members. Proposed by JS that are no more contributions for the kiosk, seconded by ND and carried.

**Taskforce walkabout on 12 July** – RH explained that he and SC will attend the walkabout. Please can members point out work that needs carrying out to the clerk so a list will be ready for the 12<sup>th</sup>? DV suggests we cover Sutton Lane, and request the bus lay-bye be cleaned on the A1079 opposite Kimberley House.

**Street naming at Keldholme** – the street names suggested by BMPC of the WW2 war dead in Barmby Moor cemetery has been rejected by ERYC. RH said the reasons given were offensive, ND said the way it has been handled was disrespectful which was agreed by all the members. Proposed by ND that we challenge this decision and the tone of the emails, seconded by GS and motion carried unanimously. RH will write to Steve Parnaby the Leader of ERYC. JS suggested that we continue to name any new housing developments with this policy, and be put in the NDP. All agreed unanimously.

**Annual Parish Council meeting** – a well-attended meeting. MS stated that the statement to WLA members to complete the NDP questionnaire, then the PC would make a decision was incorrect. ND agreed that the questionnaire had never been mentioned previously.

**Village Green - Wildlife Area** – The WLA committee was well represented and they gave an excellent presentation at the APM. They are very enthusiastic with 29 members and 49 voices of support. It will be interesting to see the objections in the NDP questionnaire, but BMPC members decided to give their continued support to the WLA committee. However if in the future there is a lack of support including the work and maintenance to the area, the PC will have the right to return the VG to its original condition. Also to consider at the AGM, that a parish councillor will represent the PC on the WLA committee if they agree. MS showed interest.

**Triangle of land at the bottom of Hall Spout** – request by Wm. Boulby to make this triangle into a wild life area. Clerk is waiting for ERYC to give approval as this area belongs to Highways. MS proposed that if ER approve, the PC give Mr. Boulby £40 to fund the project, seconded by JS and carried.

**Village Green outside Beckside House** – RH referred to the unauthorised work carried out on the VG and in the beck with the installation of wood supports in the beck and a raised level of grass verge outside Beckside House and near the bridge. After a discussion RH

proposed we request Mr. Rhowbotham to return the grass verge and beck banks to their original condition, seconded by ND, and motion agreed by five members, therefore carried.

#### **Plans:**

1. **Miss K Robinson, Old Coach House near The Squirrels** – erection of a building for use of 2 holiday cottages (Ref: 16/00592/PLF) – *no observations to make on this application.*
2. **Mr. D. Field, land NW of 92 Barmby Road** – erection of a residential Development (means of access to be considered) (Ref: DC/15/034.6) – *members feel strongly about this application and wish to submit previous objections to this application.*
3. **TPO No. 8 – Mrs K Sharp, 2 Norris Avenue** – reduce plum, crown reduce by 10.2 metres due to reducing light – (Ref: 16/01078/TPO) – *no observations to make on this application.*

#### **Notices of Decisions (GRANTED):**

**Mr & Mrs. Saltmer, 5 Sutton Lane** – single storey and bay window extension.

**Mr & Mrs. Hunt, Ivydene House, Chapel Street** – single storey extension to rear/alterations to side.

**Broadhelm Venture, Business Park, Hodsworth Lane** – erection of 2 no. buildings incorporating 9 no. Industrial units with associated waste/recycling compounds.

**Broadhelm Venture, Business Park, Hodsworth Lane** – erection of industrial building incorporating office accommodation/product assembly areas/ancillary showroom with associated waste/recycling compound.

**Mr & Mrs. Harrison-Little, Endymion Cottage** – single storey extension to rear and extension to existing garage.

**Mr & Mrs. Forman, 18 Back Lane** – single storey extension to side and rear following demolition of existing sunroom.

#### **7. Finance:**

Mr. A. Ross (cleaning bus shelters April x 4 weeks) - £40.00.

Barmby Moor Village Hall (hire of rooms + Plusnet Wi-Fi) - £72.40.

ERNLLCA (membership fees 2016/2017) - £478.33.

East Riding of Yorkshire Council (Final stage of lighting improvements) - £3909.16.

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal (2 x poppy wreaths) - £34, but with donation raise to £40.00.

Proposed by Cllr. Haynes, seconded by Cllr. Clark to approve the invoices for payment.

**District Audit** – clerk circulated proposal of the Asset Register for 2015/2016 which totalled £43119.00. All members approved. Signed by the clerk and the Chairman.

#### **Correspondence:**

**Flat Lane condition of verges/parking near the school** – members discussed the problems with parking vehicles on the grass verges and also the past history which suggested using the green area at Holborn Estate as a car park. GS suggested using the Kid's Club playground for cars, so the clerk will write to the Trustees. Correspondence has been received from Gordon Robinson of Arran House. The Chairman will arrange a meeting between the Head Teacher, School Governor, Mr. Robinson and possibly an ERYC Officer to discuss the problems.

**Jan and David Truswell/Jeanette Anderson** – thank you emails after the APM + suggestions for solving parking problems near the school.

**Christmas lights in Barmby Moor** – letter from Rev. J. Hardy asking the PC to promote Christmas lights in Barmby Moor especially in Main Street. RH suggested we could ask parishioners especially

in Main Street to light their homes and have a “Grand Switch On” possibly the 8<sup>th</sup> December for a good cause locally. RH will speak to Rev. Hardy.

**Zebra crossing in Main Street** – KW has been involved with a local resident and Highways about problems with the zebra crossing in Main Street. New signs and road markings are to be installed in the near future which will hopefully alert drivers of the crossing.

**ERNLLCA re Fracking** – letter from Alan Barker stating that “CPALC is not an organisation as it claims, and ERNLLCA wishes to have no contact whatsoever”.

**Wildlife area at the bottom of Hall Spout** – Plan of action in developing the triangle of grass verge into a WLA by William Boulby. This area is owned by Highways, the clerk has asked for permission but no response received, so will chase. MS proposed that if Highways approve, the PC will pay Mr. Boulby the £40 he is asking for flowers etc., seconded by JG and carried.

**Replacement tree at Chapel Street** – Isabel Malin has offered to plant a Crab-apple tree to replace a dead tree on the grass verge at the entrance to Chapel Street. Clerk requested approval by Highways in the same letter as Mr. Boulby. No response so will chase. Members agreed the tree planting should be approved.

**Brownfield Sites** – email from Forward Planning asking for a list of brownfield sites that are suitable for housing. Members cannot suggest any such sites in this parish.

**Western Parish Liaison Group** – DV happy to attend on the 28 April.

**Town & Parish Planning Liaison meetings for 2016** – at Beverley, Bridlington, Goole and Skirlaugh. RH will try and attend.

#### **9. Reports from councillors after attending committee meetings:**

**A1079 Action Group** – DV will attend this group meeting on the 22 April, and explained the proposed work at the Shiptonthorpe roundabout.

**Crime Prevention Panel** – attended by ND who confirmed Barmby Moor was low on the list of offences. However “Farm Watch” was prominent in the area due to farm equipment being stolen.

#### **10. Reports from Pocklington Provincial Councillors:**

**Fracking** – KW attended a meeting today at County Hall on Fracking. Various organisations attended, and she gave a brief resume on how the works are carried out and the life span of wells is approximately 3 years.

#### **11. Councillors request on items for future Agenda:**

**Future of the Play Park** – DV requested we discuss the future of the Play Park and proposals for development in the village.

**Hodsaw Lane** – DV would like to discuss improvements to this lane in the vicinity of the Industrial Estate entrance/roundabout.

#### **12. Date of next meeting:** AGM on the 16 May 2016.

**Meeting dates from December 2016 and throughout 2017** – RH would like this to be discussed at the next meeting. Review the meeting day as Thursdays are now available in the Village Hall, and also the frequency of meetings.

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.40 p.m.

